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March 2010  Clarence Landcare Inc. Newsletter  

Veg-ing Out in the                 
Landcare  Office  

When the call went out for budding plant 
enthusiasts to brush up on their plant ID 
skills, the Landcare Office was quickly 
inundated with 
calls from willing 
participants so we 
put on two 
workshops (one 
in Grafton and 
the other at 
Wooloweyah).  

The hands on 
workshops, 
attended by 17 
people were run 
by Julie Mousley 
with the aim of 
getting people to 
become more 
familiar with 
recognising different plant parts and using 
the process of keying to arrive at correct 
identification of a plant species. 

When you are working on weed control itôs 
very important to be able to correctly 
identify which is a weed or a local native 
species as some of the plants can look a bit 

alike to the untrained eye, especially when 
they are not flowering. Also, for 
revegetation projects we need to plant the 

right species to 
replace weed 
species in a local 
area so knowing 
what is there in the 
first place is a big 
advantage when 
planning any work.  

The workshops also 
introduced  the 
ótoolsô ....the right 
books to use, people 
and places to go to 
for help in 
identifying plants, 
hand lenses, 
internet websites 

and how to collect a sample for 
identification purposes. We also covered 
information about Endangered Ecological 
Communities that are found in the 
Clarence Valley and had a photo slide 
show of some of the local plants likely to 
be found in the Clarence Valley. 

Following on from the workshop, several 
people expressed an interest in furthering 
their skills with a field day to continue 
their new found enthusiasm for plant ID 
and some have been sending in properly 
collected samples for identification.  

ñ To Julie, Thanks so much for the 
workshop today. Grant and both I 
enjoyed it and we learned a lot. Grant 
went straight over to Spooky Gully 
and dug out a vine ( weed ðyou 
identified) that had been bothering 
him ò  all the best Imelda     

[ 6/03/2010 by email]  

Julie Mousley (left) explaining the finer points of plant     

identification to Natasha Jansons  and Jim Scott 

Marie Howlett, Ros Woodward and Laura & 

Kevin Noble  practice identifying plant samples. 



 
Fish & River Workshop 

 
Thursday May 13th 2010 

Nymboida Coaching Station 
 

The Workshop will Showcase  
The Clarence Fish Track Project 

The Nymboida River ProjectñCurrently 
implementing ôyear 4 on ground worksõ,      

and will explore  
Best Management Practices for upper and 

Lower Catchment Rivers 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

                

More details will be  emailed so if we don't have your email please 

inform us or ring to register an interest in the workshop and we 

will mail you further information.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

March 2010 

17th MarchñRecreation Fishing Grants Due 

18th March ThursdayðLantana Biological 

Control Training Workshopï Alstonville          

22nd March MondayðSustainable Grazing 

WorkshopðRichmond Catchment                   

26th March FridayðWhiteman Creek Field Day 

 Rsvp 20th March                                 

26th March FridayñConservation Grants due 

April 2010 

15th AprilñCaring For Our Country applications 

Due                                                         

17th April SaturdayðClarence Landcare 

General Meeting RSVP 12/04/10 

23rd AprilñClarence Community Initiatives Due 

May 2010 

13th May Thursdayð Fish & River Workshop 

Nymboida Coaching Station 
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Nymboida RiverðReach 1 (Between 

The Junction and Pollack Bridge) 

 

Notice of the  

April 2010 Clarence Landcare Inc. General Meeting  

  To be Held at the Minnie Water Nursery on 

Saturday 17th April 2010  

10 am start  - 12.00 NoonðMorning Tea Provided  

Dennis Milne ðYuraygir Landcare member and Minnie Water Community 
Nursery Coordinator will give a talk about the Nursery, propagation and seed 
dormancy. We will have a look around the Nursery and Dennis will also give a 
brief talk about Yuraygir Landcare.  

Sharon Lehman ðClarence Valley Community in Action founder 
and Director will give a presentation about what the CIA has 
achieved in the last 12 months or so and what she has planned for 
the future. 

Please RSVP to the Landcare Office by Monday the 12th of April 2010 

Volunteers are needed to help out in the Nursery in the future, so this is 
your opportunity to come and see how much you can learn about plant 
propagation, coordinating a community project and doing something  

hands on and tangible for the local environmenté.see you there 

Dennis looking at the dunes 
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Clarence River Estuary,  

a 3rd October 2009 

COASTAL NEWS  

 Small Grants Make A Big Difference  

 Safety and Promotion   

At the December Dune Liaison Group Meeting  coastal community groups working on Clarence 
Valley Council managed lands expressed a need for safety and promotional items to assist them in 
both promoting the work of volunteers and make them more recognisable to the general public when 
they are working.  

This led to Clarence Landcare seeking a small grant from the council to assist  these groups. Thanks 
to this small grant,  three groups have now received an A-Frame sandwich style board with their 
group name, Landcare logo, CVC logo and a blackboard on both sides to display meeting times and 
messages..all good  for promotion. On the safety side, 50 fluoro vests with Landcare logo on them 
have been distributed to six active coastal groups.  

The vests help identify volunteers as well as add to their safety when working near roadsides or in 
the bush.  A new 3m x 3m Shade Shelter has also been purchased and is available to the coastal 
groups for their shared use at markets, events, field days and displays. Groups will need to book the 
shelter and sign the register when taking or returning it so we can keep track of where it is. At this 
stage, the shelter is held at the CVC Depot in Maclean. Contact the Landcare Office  to book the 
shelter.  

Pathology Group Gives Coastal Carerôs a Helping Hand  

 Yamba Landcare will be hosting a planting day on Sunday 16th May at Yamba in conjunction with 
Sullivan & Nicolaides Pathology staff from Maclean, Yamba & Grafton . Sullivan & Nicolaides are 
providing materials for a  Landcare project through a small grant to the Yamba Group. Maclean 
Landcare are helping to get a suitable range of  coastal plants ready at the Community Nursery for 
the planting day as well. This has come about as part of the S & N Corporate Environment program 
in 2010 to work with Landcare and has been made possible through Landcare Queensland  linking 
with Clarence Landcare to raise awareness of the need for more volunteers to work on the coast. 

  

Angourie Coastcare & Residents  

Tackle Storm Damage  

 You would think that the May 2009 flood and storm surges on the coast were a distant memory but 

the ongoing problems that have resulted are still being dealt with by councils and coastal volunteers 
up and down the coast é.not to mention the fires at Wooli and Brooms Head because thatôs another 
storm story!  

Community Groups in Angourie have been working with the Clarence Valley Council to repair storm 
damage to the Spooky Beach stairs and road which were badly damaged after the big storms in May 
last year. Angourie residents and the Coastcare Group have contributed  to the repair through 
planting for erosion control and on going maintenance of the plantings and weed control. More 
recently, volunteers have started  work on Spooky Gully to desilt the Frog Bog Pond and other areas 
of the gully which have been damaged by large storm events and lots of rain contributing to run off 
erosion in parts of the gully. A small grant via the NRCMA storm damage relief fund for coastal areas 
is helping volunteers get this work underway. Volunteers of Angourie Coastcare Group have also 
been working on the restoration of the Littoral Rainforest to the north of Spooky Gully over the past 
year.   

 by NRM Community Support Officer Julie Mousley 
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 Lantana Biological Control  

Training Workshop 

Location: Conference Room, NSW Centre for Tropical 
Horticulture, 494 Bruxner Highway, Alstonville.  

Date: Thursday 18th March 2010 

Training workshop will be presented by  

Royce Holtkamp, State Coordinator Weed Biological 
Control, Primary Industries Biosecurity Branch, Industry & 
Investment NSW and Peter Turner, Weed Ecologist, Pest 
Management Unit, Department of Environment, Climate 
Change & Water 

Workshop Program 

9:00  Introduction (discuss aims, objectives and program, 
also provide chance for field officers to provide feedback 
on release sites etc).  Display database on screen.  

9:30  Discuss release methods (provide handout and 
answer questions).  Emphasise feedback to NSW and QLD 
DEEDI to capture details etc.  Brief discussion on 
monitoring of release sites including new monitoring 
forms. 

10:00  Update on lantana as a Weed of National 
Significance and new lantana control manual. Kym 
Johnson, National Lantana WONS Coordinator. 

10:30  Morning Tea 

10:45  Visit field site where the rust is confirmed and 
relatively easy to find.  Participants to look for rust.  

11:45  Visit field site where rust has not been released and 
its presence there is unknown.  Participants to look for 
rust.  

12:15  Demonstration of rust release technique. Rust will 
be available for participants to take back for release.  

12:30  Close of formal workshop. There will be 
opportunities for further site inspections should 
participants require.  

To Register please contact Royce Holtkamp                            
on (02) 9585 6548 

Sustainable Grazing  

You are invited to attend a training workshop to 
introduce the Northern Rivers CMA Sustainable 
Grazing Management of Coastal Floodplain 

Landscapes Project.    

During the workshop you will be introduced to a range 
of new concepts in sustainable grazing management 
and learn to use eGrazeÊ which is a new computer 
program developed by Judi Earl and Lewis Kahn of 
AIMS to help develop grazing plans and calculate 

pasture performance.    

At the workshop you will learn how to use eGraze 
including setting up your property and grazing 
records. You will learn how to use eGraze to develop 
grazing plans and determine pasture growth rate, 
stocking rate and other important indicators of 
pasture performance.   During the afternoon we will 
visit a local property and measure pasture herbage 

mass using the method developed by Lewis & Judi.  

The workshop will be held at the 

Dungarubba Hall on  

Monday 22nd March from 9:00am till 3:00pm . 

Bring your own lunch - Morning tea will be 

provided.  

Tony Walker 
Secretary/Treasurer 
Richmond Landcare Inc., (RLI) 
Landcare Network Office, 
P.O. Box 525, Alstonville, 2477. 
VoIP Phone: 02 66191582. 
Mobile Phone: 0427 485910. 
Web: www.richmondlandcare.org 

I&I NSW PROfarm Short Courses are 

delivered locally by highly skilled and 

respected trainers.  

Visit our website at www.profarm.com .au 

to view all our courses. Or simply call us on 

6763 1276 and we will give you details about 

courses in your area. * These courses are 

approved for the Australian  Governmentôs 

FarmReady Reimbursement Grant ï to find 

out more visit www.farmready.gov.au . 

BROCHURES AVAILABLE in the Clarence 

Landcare Office. There are a number of 

courses being held in GRAFTON  

http://www.richmondlandcare.org



